
 

BOARD-O-GRAM
Regular Business Meeting

August 23, 2010

 
Building The Future Construction on Schedule  

for Opening of School on September 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BUILDING THE FUTURE IN DISTRICT 88: 
� Jeannine Eicker, of Bovis Lend Lease construction management, reviewed the impact of the construction strike 

from July 1-13 during which time nine workdays were lost.  Construction resumed on July 14 and is on schedule 
for the Regional Office of Education Occupancy inspection scheduled for September 2.  Jeannine highlighted the 
work to be completed by August 2010 and other deferred projects that will continue into Fall 2010.  Interior and 
exterior photos showed the progress of summer projects including science labs, main entrance canopy, practice 
fields and stadium track expansion.  

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS REQUIRING NO ACTION: 
� The list of bills from June and July 2010. 
� The treasurer’s report from June and July 2010. 
� Fundraiser contract with anticipated revenue of $1,000 or more. 
� Recommendation to accept a donation of an electric wheelchair from Mr. John Scudder. 
 

SEPARATE ACTION ITEMS approved by the Board: 
� Ratification of BTF Planning/Construction Committee Actions including:  L.J. Morse Construction Co. –  

Bid Package #3.50; DuPage Topsoil – Change Order #A491; Abbey Paving & Seal Coating Co., Inc. – Change 
Event #A498 and Change Event #A511; O’Donovan & Sons, Inc. – Change Event #A511; and Connelly Electric 
– Change Event #W522. 

� Intergovernmental Agreement for the use of the Driscoll High School property with the Village of Addison. 
 

PERSONNEL ACTIONS DISCUSSED FOR FUTURE ACTION:  
� Certified Staff Appointments for Anne Christenson, WB Part-Time Science Teacher; Kim Egar,  

WB Dean of Students; and Roseann Janusz, District Library/Media Center Director.  
� Certified Staff Change in Status for Jenna Phillips, from AT ESL Dept. Chair to AT ESL & LSC Dept. Chair. 
� Certified Staff Re-Hire for Lauren Corso, AT English/LSC teacher; Ryan Dengel, WB Part-Time Social 

Studies Teacher; Timothy Hockensmith, AT Part-Time Art Teacher; Lisa Korney, AT Part-Time Math 
Teacher; Jamie Mroz, AT Part-Time Science Teacher; Julie Rana, AT Math Teacher; and Christine Scardina, 
WB Part-Time P.E. Teacher. 

� Certified Staff Resignations for Gerrie Aulisa, AT Art Teacher – Rehired Part-Time and Christopher Dunk, 
AT I&T Teacher – Rehired PT  

� Intern Staff Appointments for Karla Lagos, AT Social Work Intern; and Jennifer Navratil, WB Social Work 
Intern. 

� Classified Staff Appointment for Jack Humphris, WB Part-Time Student Supervisor. 
� Classified Staff Re-Hire for Ryan Dengel, WB ESL Teacher Aide; Barbara Meredith, WB Part-Time Special 

Education Teacher Aide; Mary Norby, WB Part-Time Bus Aide; Jaime Rausch, WB Writing Center Aide; 
Leann Roder-Manson, AT Music Teacher Aide; and Amanda Seymore, WB Special Education Teacher Aide. 

� Classified Staff Change in Status for Esther Delgado, from AT Health Office Secretary to AT Financial 
Secretary; and Gina Mucha, from AT Financial Secretary to WB Media Center/Literacy Department Secretary. 

� Classified Staff Resignations for Matthew Bates, DO Transition Teacher Aide; Debra Klco, AT Registered 
Nurse; Candy Del Real, WB Special Ed Teacher Aide; and Jessica Purkart, WB Literacy ARC Teacher Aide. 

� Building & Grounds Appointment for Bartolomeo Missanelli, AT 1st Shift Custodian. 
� Building & Grounds Retirement for Gary Monsarrat, AT Custodian, effective March 13, 2011. 

During the Board of Education meeting, the District 88 community honored a moment of silence for former
Willowbrook High School teacher and coach John Hamann.  He started teaching Industrial Technology in 1966.
In addition, he coached the Warrior Basketball team from 1966-1985 and the golf team from 1970 until his
retirement in 2000. 



 
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS: 
� Educational Focus items will be presented at the next board meeting on August 30, 2010.  The items will 

include a summer school report, successes from the 2009-2010 school year and Prairie State Achievement 
Exam/Adequate Yearly Progress results. 

� A Freedom of Information request was received from Mr. Dan O’Brien from Illinois Central School Bus. 
The requested information has been forwarded to Mr. O’Brien. 

� In September, the Board of Education will complete the District 88 Vision Project by reviewing community 
input from three feedback sessions facilitated in the spring of 2010 by a national consultant.  The final statements 
will become the vision and direction for District 88. 

� The purpose of the Federal Education Jobs Bill is to appropriate $26 billion to return staff to school buildings 
in an effort to reduce the nationwide impact of teaching staff reductions.  Illinois is slated to receive $415 million 
with District 88 receiving approximately $206,000 under the current distribution system based on General 
State Aid allocation.  This amount would be in addition to the current state dollars projected in the 2010-2011 
budget.  Once received, the recommendation is to fund additional sections reduced last spring as part of cost 
containment.  Final section recommendations will be presented at the September 20 Board meeting. 

� Revised Board Policy 8:20 – Community Use of School Facilities was reviewed and will be approved at a 
future date once final discussions and revisions are completed.   

 
 
SCHOOL RECOGNITION: 
Addison Trail Assistant Principal Mr. Adam Cibulka highlighted recent events: 
� The Freshman Orientation Program was held with the support of the F.A.S.T. (Freshmen Are Students Too) 

leaders.  Approximately 85% of freshman students were in attendance.   
� Over 250 students participated in summer school and earned credits for the 2010-2011 school year. 
� Upcoming events include: First Day of School, Open House and a special performance by the Jersey Boys cast. 

 
Willowbrook Assistant Principal Mrs. Ann Kimpton highlighted recent events: 
� Willowbrook has partnered with Salt Creek School District 48 to conduct CRISS staff development training for 

their staff this school year, which will help to build awareness of instructional practices and common language.   
� Over 600 student athletes participated in the Code of Conduct meeting for Fall sports and activities. 
� Upcoming events include:  First Day of School, Open House, and Homecoming. 
 

 
 
Mark Your Calendars: 
August 30, 2010 7:30 p.m. Board of Education, Educational Focus Meeting District Boardroom  
September 16, 2010 6:30 p.m. Special Board of Education Meeting, Vision Project District Boardroom 
September 20, 2010 7:30 p.m.  Board of Education, Regular Business Meeting District Boardroom   


